Drayton Christian Reformed Church

88 Main Street East " P.O. Box 129 " Drayton, Ontario " NOG 1P0

"Sharing God's Grace and Hope"



Baptism Kimberly & Weston June 24, 2018

Minister: Pastor Paul Droogers Email: pastorpaul@draytoncrc.org Youth Minister: Pastor Jake Snieder Email: pastorjake@draytoncrc.org Worship Service: Sundays - 10:00 a.m.
Website: www.draytoncrc.org
Email: secretary@draytoncrc.org
Telephone: 519-638-2032

Drayton Christian Reformed Church

NURSERY is available downstairs for children up to 3 years old.

SUNDAY SCHOOL: Children, ages 3 to Grade 4 are welcome to join us downstairs for Sunday School.

SERMON REVIEW: After the congregational prayer, **Grades 5 through 8** leave for a review of the sermon. Questionnaire booklets are found at the back of the sanctuary.

Large Print Psalter Hymnals and Large Print Order of Worship programs are available.

Please contact an usher if you wish to use one.

A special **welcome** if you are visiting with us! Together we look forward to experiencing the Triune community of Father, Son, and Holy Spirit through our worship and fellowship.

June 24 ~ This morning we have the wonderful privilege of joining both **Dave & Mandy** and **Tyson & Lauren**, including their families, at the baptismal font as **Kimberly Mary** and **Weston Timothy** both receive the sacrament of baptism! As a church family we give thanks for the gift and truth of God's covenant promises including his faithfulness! The service is led by **Pastor Paul Droogers** who will begin our summer sermon series on the Ten Commandments.

July 1 ~ Next week Sunday, which is **Canada Day**, our time of worship will be led, Lord willing, by **Pastor Paul Droogers**. We will look at the second commandment "You shall not make for yourself an idol in the form of anything ... you shall not bow down to them or worship them ..." (Exodus 20: 4-6).

Coffee: Please join us for coffee and fellowship after our worship this morning.



Offerings:

SECOND OFFERING: Please make cheques payable to "Drayton CRC Charity Fund."

June 24: 1: Budget 2 World Renew ~ Maternal and Child Health

Today is Maternal and Child Health Sunday in our church. Your prayers and support today will go a long way in equipping women in developing countries to have healthier pregnancies and safer births, so more young children can have a strong beginning to life. Thank you for demonstrating the love of Christ by joining World Renew in radically improving health outcomes for mothers and young children. For more information about improving maternal and child health in partnership with World Renew, go to worldrenew.net/mchealth.

July 1: 1: Budget 2: World Renew ~ Canada Foodgrains Sunday

Happy Birthday, Canada! This Canada Day, World Renew, and many now-successful farmers thank you and Global Affairs Canada for helping families and entire communities to journey out of poverty and create healthier lives and more hopeful futures. Through support from the Canadian Foodgrains Bank, World Renew is working with local partners in Kenya and Tanzania to train 10,720 farmers in conservation agriculture, so they can improve their harvests and have enough food for their families. **Every dollar you donate to this program will be matched 3:1 by the Canadian government.** Thank you for helping hungry families and following the example of our generous God. For more opportunities to partner with World Renew, go to <u>worldrenew.net</u>.

Collections Received: ~ June 17, 2018

~ Aboriginal Ministries

~ Kathleen Lauder

Stewardship Thought:

"If we believe heaven to be our country, it is better for us to transmit our wealth there, than to retain it here, where we may lose it by a sudden removal."

~ John Calvin

Drayton Christian Reformed Church Sunday, June 24, 2018 10:00 a.m. Worship Service Worship Leader: Pastor Paul Droogers
Music Leader: Vois
Ten Commandments: Part 1

Baptisms

"And God spoke all these words: 'I am the Lord your God, who brought you out of Egypt, out of the land of slavery. You shall have no other gods before me."

~ Exodus 20: 1-3

Gathered

Welcome

Announcements

*Gathering Song: "Forever," SongSelect

*Silent Prayer followed by: "Saviour, Like a Shepherd Lead Us," GPH #591: 1, 2

*God's Greeting

*Opening Song of Praise: "How Great Thou Art," GPH #483

Welcomed

Sacrament of Baptism: Kimberly Mary and Weston Timothy *Song of Thanksgiving: "Blessed Be Your Name," SongSelect Sunday School Dismissal

Children: The peace of Christ be with you.

All: And also, with you.

Prayer of blessing after which children, ages 3-5, leave for Sunday School

Equipped

Bible Reading: Jonah 4 (read by Roelie)

Confessional Reading: Heidelberg Catechism, Lord's Day 34; Q&A 94-95

Sermon: To Die For

*Song of Response: "How Great Is Our God," LUYH #574

Heard

Prayers of God's People

Sent

Offerings: 1. Drayton CRC Budget 2. World Renew

Song of Reflection: "Oceans"

*Closing Song: "Be Thou My Vision," LUYH #859

*God's Blessing

^{*}Indicates: please stand, if you are able

Church Family

Please remember in your prayers those who are confined to their homes.

This past Monday **Jerry** was released from the hospital in Palmerston where he was being treated for a bladder infection including some resulting health challenges. As we give thanks for the ability to return home, we pray for continual strength including clear and timely results following an MRI on Tuesday.

Due to a declining lung condition, **John L.** needs to have extra oxygen and he is now on home oxygen therapy. John is thankful his condition has improved since starting the therapy. Pray for wisdom and patience during this time of adjustment.

We continue to pray for **John S.** who remains at the hospital in Palmerston. This past week the Steenbergen family learned biopsy results have confirmed plasma cell neoplasm or plasma cell tumour of the bones. Pray for wisdom and patience as further conversations about treatment are waited on.

This coming Wednesday **John V.** is scheduled for pre-op in London to prepare him for follow up hip surgery. Pray this appointment go well. May the infection John's been struggling with be cleared up and may he learn the time line doctors are hoping to establish for the operation.

After suffering a broken bone in his foot this past January due to diabetes, including tendonitis, **Bert W.** learned that despite having custom-made shoes for walking, his ankle bone has been deteriorating or breaking down. A recent visit with the surgeon, after exhausting all possible treatment options, resulted in a decision to have the broken ankle foot amputated in September. It is hoped this will, in time, provide greater mobility. Pray God provide Bert and his family with encouragement and grace as they prepare for this surgery.

As we enter the season of summer, we are mindful several students within our congregation are celebrating **graduations**. As a church family we wish to congratulate every graduate, including their families! We also pray for blessings on this summer's break, including transitions for students or those entering the work force.

Happy Birthday to...

Sunday: Herman M.
Monday: Pastor Jake S.

Tuesday: Ed H.

Wednesday: John G., Margaret S., Blayke D., Aniek B.

Thursday: Alisha H., John Z.

Friday: Amanda K. **Happy Anniversary...**

Monday: Rob & Denise D.
Thursday: Steve & Tamara H.
Friday: Ed & Jeanette K.



Church Events



Sort & Pack ~ Last one until the Fall!

We will have our last Sort and Pack of this season on **Wednesday, June 27, from 1** to 4:00 p.m. We hope to have everything cleaned up and start again the second half of September. We kindly ask anyone able to spare an hour or two to come out and help.

We are grateful to all those who helped this season. You were amazing! A **big thank you** on behalf of Drayton Sort & Pack and Canadian Food for Children and Friends of First Nations!

Ministry Volunteers: How is God calling you to use your gifts, skills, and time to serve? There are many opportunities to serve within our own church community, to make a tremendous impact on our children and youth as they grow in their faith, and for you to grow in your own faith through serving. Prayerfully consider how you might partner with one of our many ministries looking for volunteers. If you would like more information about what volunteering might look like within a certain ministry, please print your name on one of the sign-up sheets in the fellowship hall and someone from that ministry will be happy to contact you and answer your questions. ~ The Education Committee

Vacation Bible School (VBS) – July 9-13, 2018

CRC Contact: Candace

diamond.countryliving@gmail.com

Register your kids and sign up to volunteer by JUNE 30!

Visit: https://vbspro.events/p/events/draytonvbs



Thank You

Thank you for your donation to new Life Charity. With your support, we can provide the opportunity for people to access the counselling help they need when they are unable to afford it. Your donation makes a difference. ~ On behalf of Directors of New Life Charity.

REMEMBER your Missionaries: Today in your mail slots – a prayer card for Jonathon and Janice Barnhoorn, your partners in ministry in Nigeria. Please place this card on your refrigerator, in your bible, or any place where it will remind you to keep them in your prayers. We encourage you to write them a letter, email, send a card and let them know you are praying for them.

Church Calendar

Sunday: ~ Morning Worship at 10:00 a.m.

~ Baptism of Kimberly and Weston

Wednesday: ~ Last Sort & Pack until the fall from 1 – 4:00 p.m.

Next Sunday: ~ Morning Worship 10:00 a.m.

~ Canada Day

From the Office

- Vacation: Pastor Jake and his family will be on vacation from June 23 to 30. Please contact the
 office in his absence.
- **Vacation**: Pastor Paul and his family have vacation scheduled for **July 2-16**. The Droogers hope to connect with Jill's family in the States.
- Please remember to TURN OFF all church lights and CLOSE doors if you are the last person to leave after group meetings or committee meetings in the evening.
- **Please Note:** there were some ladles, containers, and serving utensils left after the soup & bun lunch and the church picnic. If you are missing something, it can be picked up in the kitchen.
- The Grade 5-8 Sunday School booklets have been left in mail boxes for the kids to take home.
- There are jackets, sports jerseys, sweaters, and caps left in the cloak room. Please take a moment to check if they are yours. Any left-over articles will be given to Sort & Pack this Wednesday.

From Council & Committees

Pastoral Care Needs Your Help: Do you cook? Do you like to share with your community? Our committee would like to create a list of people from our church who are willing to make a meal for someone in need from our church or community. We know some of you provide a meal for new moms, but this will be for other needs. If you agree to participate, when a crisis arises, our pastoral care coordinator will call on you occasionally to provide a fresh cooked meal. If you're willing to participate, please call or email Mary Ann (638-3627) or Arlene (638-5335).



Special Needs Room: Anyone still interested in helping or have items appropriate to donate to this special ministry, please contact Cynthia Deen or Helen Rumph. Labeled items could be dropped off at the church in the room beside the nursery and we will relocate them. Thank-you!

Requested Announcements

Strawberry Social presented by the Royal Terrace. Please join us on Thursday, June 28 at the Royal Terrace, located at 600 Whites Road in Palmerston, from 2PM to 4PM for our annual Strawberry Social. All proceeds will be donated to the Alzheimer's Society and Alzheimer research.

Christian School News

Woodland Christian High School Graduation June 28 ~ *7:30 pm* at Woodland CHS. Join us as we praise God with the Class of 2018 and celebrate the achievements of our graduates.

CCS Buses: Community Christian School has decided to own and operate our own buses beginning September 2018. We have employed two drivers but are looking for spare bus drivers. If you are interested and would like more information, please contact the school at 519-638-2935 or principal@ccsdrayton.org. We will pay for the licensing and training of our first three spare drivers.

News from North America

A Study of Ruth - Groundwork is offering a new audio Bible study called, "Ruth: Surprised by God's Providence." Let the story of Ruth, Naomi, and Boaz strengthen your faith to trust, obey, and actively receive God's provision. Sign-up for weekly emails and get the Bible study free. Visit groundworkonline.com/studyruth.

FAMILY FIRE - is an online community exploring Spirit-led family, marriage, parenting, in-laws, blended families, and intimacy. Find encouraging articles and devotions at familyfire.com. Subscribe for regular email updates and connect with our Family Fire community on Facebook.

THE END AND THE BEGINNING - The kids come face to face with the worst villain in Terrene history. And Chamy has a very important decision to make. Does this change Terrene forever? Subscribe for free at getkidscorner.com. Free Giveaway: Get the KC Summer Fun Book at www.kidscorner.net.

THE FRUIT OF GENTLENESS - What images or words come to mind when you think about gentleness? Would you describe these images and words as strong and influential or meek and vulnerable? Join Groundwork in studying Matthew 11:28-30 and 1 Peter 3:15-17 to uncover the real power inherent in the spiritual fruit of gentleness. Listen now at GroundworkOnline.com and subscribe to Groundwork's weekly emails for future episodes.

Biblical Study Tour to Italy (March 28-April 9, 2019) - Visit the Vatican with its Sistine Chapel and St. Peter's Cathedral; the impressive monuments of ancient Rome; Hadrian's Villa; Pompeii and Mt. Vesuvius; Paestum; Assisi; Florence; Ravenna; and St. Mark's Basilica in Venice. Join Jeff Weima, professor at Calvin Theological Seminary and leading biblical scholar, for this inspirational tour. Contact Dr. Weima at weimje@calvinseminary.edu or 616-328-3110.

LIBERTAS IN CONCERT - Drayton Christian Reformed Church - Join us August 28, 2018 at 7.30 PM at Drayton CRC (74 Wellington St S, Drayton ON NOG 1PO) for Libertas in concert. For tickets see www.libertasvoices.com. Questions? Email info@libertasvoices.com or call 905-522-0001.

Work. Walk. Pray. - Resonate Global Mission is seeking a hiking/backpacking intern to work alongside long-term missionaries in West Africa. Hike to remote West African villages and help bring scripture to people in their local language. Learn more and apply at www.resonateglobalmission.org/hiking.

Keeping in Touch The following are asked to send a note of encouragement to:					
Nitin & Ruth					
~ email: nrsardar@gmail.com					
Jonathan & Janice					
1					
Kathleen Randy & Lisa					
email: klauder@worldrenew.net ~ skype: kathleen_lauder					
Mark & Heather					
~ email: pastormark@reslifenc.org ~ Phone: 919-482-2382					
Serving Elders and	Janelle Clara	Serving Elders and		Andy Nanda	
Deacons for June:	Alfred	Deacons for July:		Doug	
	Dave			Grace	
	Davo			Tyson	
June	<u>Ushers</u>	Serving in Foyer		Floating Greeters:	
Back West	Albert	June 24 – Eddy		June 24 – Jane	
Back East	Tom	July 1 – Janelle		July 1 – Jane	
Back Centre	Clara	July 8 – Clara		Jult 8 – Steve	
Upstairs	Candace				
	June 24,	2018		July 1, 2018	
Greeters	Arnold & Teresa		Rob & Denise		
Coffee Servers	Herman & Heather Luke & Willeke		Tony & Jane Trish		
Sound System	Cody		Tony		
Power Point	Sid		Wes		
Hall Monitor	Arnold		Randy		
Library	Tracy		Sharon		
	Joyce Josie		Sandy Dorothy		
Nursery	Julie			Gerri '	
	Jenna		Becca		
Little Lambs	Rebecca Mark		Denise Steven		
Subs	Sandy Becca		Katie Nicole		
Nursery Parents	June: Jake & Melinda.; July: Rob & Denise; August: Tony & Amy				
Bingo at the Terrace	July 4: Jitske & Joyce; July 18: Jane & Jane Geerlinks				
Royal Terrace - 6:45	June & July: Palmerston CRC				

Sermon Notes



